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‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A.Hons. P.G.C.E, N.P.Q.H
bfmail@hwbmail.net
Dear Parents/ Carers,
 Another busy and productive week in school. Please find below, some important information and updates.
FOBS 

FOBS have met recently and have some fantastic ideas for fund raising events throughout the year. They desperately need more help and members for this group. If you are keen to join, then please contact Mrs. Kirkham or Mrs Pye or ask in the school office for more details. Their first event is on 26th October and this will be a film night for the children. More details to follow.
Football Competition – held at Ysgol Brynffordd

It was lovely to welcome some school teams to our site on Tuesday, to take part in the small schools football festival. Our team competed really well and won two out of three matches. Their behaviour was impeccable throughout. Well done everyone!
First Experiences
Year Three pupils had their first violin lesson on Wednesday. This is organised by the schools music service and lessons are provided by a peripatetic teacher. They thoroughly enjoyed their first lesson.
Macmillan Coffee Morning – School Council Event
The School Council organised a Macmillan Coffee morning this morning to raise money for this worthwhile cause. Thank you to everyone who attended. We have had a fantastic response as always. Many thanks for all of the cake and biscuit donations.

Harvest Service

 Our Harvest Service will take place on Monday 23rd October at 9:30 am in St Michael’s Church. We extend a warm welcome to parents and grandparents.
Chair of Governors
As you are aware, our long serving Chair of Governors, Mr. Clive Bracewell, retired from the post in the summer after many years of dedicated service to the school. We are pleased to announce that our new Chair of Governors is Mrs. Jane Banham. Mrs. Banham has a wealth of relevant experience and has already given many voluntary hours to the school to support the children in the classrooms and at the swimming baths. She is also already an experienced Governor of our school. I am sure that she will continue to be a huge asset to or school and we welcome and congratulate her on her appointment as Chair of Governors.
Criw Cymraeg

 Criw Cymraeg have completed their Welsh Audit and have been creating a poster for Bwthyn Bach. They are going to introduce a poster challenge and are focusing on Targets One and Two for the Arian Award.
Have a lovely weekend.

Kind Regards
Rachel Critchell

Headteacher
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